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What MHC should recommend to the Congress relative to public housing:
1. Don’t tinker around the edges. Move boldly to retool the entire system so as to incorporate the best teachings and experience of the past several decades. 

2. Block grant the existing federal public housing resource stream (operating and capital grants). 

Pass the block granted resource to the states to administer and to allocate. 

Use a competitive allocation process to ration access to the new block resource and assure appropriate use. 

Open the competition to a wider range of players in a manner similar to the LIHTC. Allow the resource to be used for purposes other than traditional public housing. 

Preserve public housing’s existing income targeting in any redesign of the system but require that the resource be used in a mixed income setting. 
Require some degree of leverage (i.e. use of private capital or non federal state and local government capital) be involved. Leverage to include services where appropriate. 

Encourage / reward efforts which joint venture with local government and with other local public and private institutional players. 

3.  Pursue the implementation of these thoughts in a deep and systematic way 

Use enhanced vouchers where appropriate to buffer effects of change process to elderly and disabled public housing tenants.

Provide capacity building training for local agency staff through transaction specific mentoring and NCDI like training.

Why MHC should make these recommendations:

· Public housing is institutionally obsolete. While it serves extremely low income households, it does so in a manner which short changes the communities which it serves relative to what might be achieved with the same level of resource commitment and alternative institutional arrangements.  

· Public housing lacks incentives / motivators for change and optimization. The root of this lies in its lack of competition for resources. QHWRA was a necessary first step but it has not catalyzed the required change. 

· The existing scheme rigidly ties HUD resources to specific properties which are too often characterized by economic, social and geographic isolation. 

· Public housing has largely failed to learn from the alternative affordable housing models of the past two decades. The public housing system has continues to sustain pockets of poverty and social isolation in a functionally obsolete asset base. It has done so during a period when other institutional arrangements for the development and stewardship of affordable rental housing have matured and flourished. 

· Public housing is an institution which “doesn’t play well with others”. The institutional details of  the public housing system are rigid and inflexible except in cases where the apparatus is specifically lubricated by very large grants. The institutional arrangements mitigate against an institutional culture of partnership and innovation. 

· Public housing is politically isolated. Traditional public housing has a very narrow universe of stakeholders. Contrast with the support base for LIHTC. The public housing resource needs a substantially broader base of support if it is to survive and thrive. The changes suggested above are compatible with and will lead to such expanded support. 

